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Work Place Committee Report 2012
(Posted on the Occupations Health & Safety Bulletin Board)
	Number of Employees Represented
	Number of  CUPE Employee Committee Members
	Number of Employer Committee Members
	Total Committee Members

	3714
	3
	2
	5


	Topic
	Received
	Resolved
	Unresolved

	New Complaints Reviewed: 
	290
	317
	31

	Refusals to Work (RTR): 
	11
	11
	31

	Health & Safety Hazards:
	5
	5
	0


	Injuries
	Disabling
	Minor
	Time Lost Due to Injuries

	
	192
	799
	1981


For those who are unaware, we are currently only receiving the lost-time injury reports from the employer reps.  This is a continuing battle with Arbitrator Picher, and we will update you once this is resolved. 
Right to Refuse Dangerous Work
The CUPE Occupational Health & Safety team put out a new “In-Touch” bulletin in March.  In this issue, we emphasize the Right to Refuse Dangerous Work process. 

This is an important issue to understand, as it has come to our attention that the company has been circumventing this process by:

a) Not including the CUPE H&S Reps in the investigation
b) Interfering with the investigation by reassigning crew to new flights

c) Not recognizing the right to refuse dangerous work process to avoid involving Transport Canada/HRSDC

Always remember that it is your RIGHT to refuse dangerous work, and you CANNOT BE DISCIPLINED if you have reasonable cause to believe there is a danger to yourself and/or to another employee. 

If you are ever in this situation, please refer to your Publication 356, chapter 2.20 pages 2-9.  The appropriate flow chart will be found on page 5-8.  
Feel free to visit us at the Local 4092 Health & Safety Office for a copy of the “In-Touch” bulletin to carry in your satchel.

Crew Bags 

We have seen an increase in injuries involving the new crew baggage.  This has been an issue since the new bags were delivered to crew, and we have been appropriately trending this injury for our records.  

Please take the time to fill out a Health & Safety Concern form, found on the portal, or on the door of the Local 4092 Health & Safety office.  

Carry-On Passenger Bags
This has been an on-going issue and we would like to highlight that if you encounter oversized or heavy carry-on passenger bags to:

a) Ask for assistance from another crew member 

b) Have the bag checked (delay boarding if necessary)

We urge anyone who has had to deal with this issue to fill out a Health & Safety Concern form.  This ensures the company will give you a written response on the proper procedures, so that if a delay is incurred, we have a documented process followed to avoid injury. 
NAOSH Week

North American Occupational Safety & Health week is May 5th to 11th. Air Canada will be setting up booths to inform crew members and work colleagues from all departments on all things OSH!  Please stay tuned for more information.
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